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THE 114th ANNUAL MEETING (116th YEAR) 
OF THE 

STEWART BAPTIST ASSOCIATION  
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH, DOVER 

OCTOBER 19, 2017

5:00	 Meal

 

5:45	 Welcome, Devotion, & Prayer 	 	 	 Bro. George Miller


   	 Call to Order	 	 	 	 	 	 Bro. Ralph Stone


	 Adoption of Program	 	 	 	 	 Bro. Ralph Stone


	 Reports from TBC & Other State Institutions		 Sis. Stacy Murphree


	 Good Samaritans Report	 	 	 	 Bro. William Gray


	 Link Up Report (Judson, Stewart, & Truett)	 	 Bro. Joe Shannon


	 Department Head Reports:

	 	 Volunteer Mission Coordinator	 	 Bro. Greg Ernsberger		 	 


	 Clerk’s Report  	 	 	 	 	 Sis. Diana Young 
	 	 	 	 	 

	 Treasurer’s Report	 	 	 	 	 Sis. Lynda Hicklen 
	 	 	 	 	 

	 Budget Committee Report	 	 	 	 Bro. Jerry Barnes


	 Nominating Committee Report	 	 	 Bro. Ralph Stone 

	 Annual Meeting Committee Report	 	 	 Bro. Wray Forrest


	 Missionary Report	 	 	 	 	 Bro. Joe Shannon

	  
	 Old Business	 	 	 	 	 	 Bro. Ralph Stone

	 

	 New Business		 	 	 	 	 Bro. Ralph Stone


	 Memorial	 	 	 	 	 	 Sis. Nancy Mullins

	 


 	 Congregational Singing	 	 	 	 Bro. Mark Harris 

	 Special Music		 	 	 	 	 FBC, Dover


	 Message	 	 	 	 	 	 Bro. James Shephard


	 Benediction	 	 	 	 	 	 Bro. Jonathan Hardison
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Report to the Tennessee Baptist Convention 
Tennessee Baptist Adult Homes 

August, 2017 
 
 
The ministries of Tennessee Baptist Adult Homes continue to Show What Love Is to over 320 
seniors and adults with intellectual disabilities by providing a loving, Christian home for them.  
If you were to visit any of our facilities, you would hear the residents offer their personal words 
of thanks and appreciation for your prayers and financial support.  On their behalf, please accept 
my sincerest gratitude. Your gifts to the Father’s Day Offering make our ministry possible.   
 
At our Baptist Health Care Center in Lenoir City we are providing 24/7 nursing care for about 70 
senior adults who need medical and physical care and who are unable to provide care for 
themselves.  The love and compassion shown by our staff is an extension of God’s love and 
represents the call of all Christians to care for the weak and the weary. In a quickly changing 
landscape and culture in the health care arena, Baptist Health Care Center has always remained 
true to its mission to provide a “home” for those in need.  Please continue to pray for BHCC over 
the coming months as TBAH strives to discern the direction for this facility. 
 
Adjacent to BHCC is a new development called Williams Ferry Pointe for seniors who are able 
to live alone but want to be in Christian community with other seniors. There has been a recent 
stall in the building of new homes but we hope to see things crank up again soon so that this 
retirement community can continue to grow.  This homeowner’s association enjoys a 
relationship with the adjacent Baptist Health Care Center should the need arise for more involved 
care. 
 
Rounding out our ministry to seniors are two other independent living locations. Baptist Village 
in Johnson City has 4 duplex homes providing a home for 8 retired ministers and missionaries. 
And, Deer Lake Retirement Community in Nashville is a condominium community of 135 units 
for senior living. 
 
Our group home ministry for adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities cares for 55 
men and women in Nashville, Lebanon, Knoxville, and Jacksboro.  The men and women in these 
homes need the love and compassion of dedicated staff who care for their physical and spiritual 
needs in these homes. These homes are answering the question that all parents of special needs 
adult children eventually ask, “Who is going to care for my son or daughter when I am no longer 
able?”  Thank you, Tennessee Baptists, for answering in such a beautiful and meaningful way! 
 
Finally, thank you for your gifts to the Golden Offering for Tennessee Missions that make 
Special Friends Camps possible. This year, 250 adults with intellectual and physical disabilities 
enjoyed a week of fun, fellowship, Bible study and worship at Carson Springs and Linden 
Valley. The families who care for these campers the other 51 weeks of the year enjoyed a week 
of respite, knowing that their loved one was with our caring, Christian camp staff. 
 
Mark Anderson 
President/Treasurer 
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The Tennessee Baptist Children’s Homes, Inc. 

 

 The Tennessee Baptist Children’s Homes has been ministering to children from hard places for 126 
years! While we are thankful for what the Lord has done throughout the years, we are excited about what He 
is going to do in the future through the ministry of TBCH. 

In our desire to be good stewards of the resources the Lord provides, the strategic plan for TBCH is to 
streamline our residential ministries and expand our Foster Care ministry while adding Family Support Services 
enabling this ministry to impact an even greater number of children and families.  

Join us in praising the Lord for the 23 children in our care who have been born again while on our 
campuses or in one of our foster homes! Through the faithful service of our staff, our foster families, the local 
church, and by God’s grace an eternal impact is being made on the lives of the children who come into the 
care of TBCH. 

As of this writing, TBCH has ministered to 143 different children in residential care this year. While 
many of these children still reside on one of our five campuses, 40 children have been successfully reunited 
with their families, and 18 children have been adopted and placed in a forever family! We continue to assist 
10 of our young adults as they transition out of our care into adulthood. 

TBCH’s Foster Care Program has served 48 children and has had 22 Christian parents commit to be 
Foster Families. Several of these children are in “Foster to Adopt” situations that we are praying will result in 
more children having permanent homes. After meeting with Commissioner Bonnie Hommrich of the 
Department of Children’s Services, we are looking forward to renewing our Foster Care contract with the State 
of TN allowing us to continue placing children who are in state custody with Christian parents. 

Total Impact:  The Lord has allowed TBCH the honor of ministering the love of Jesus Christ to a total of 
1,101 souls through our residential and foster care programs from November 1, 2016 through July 31, 2017. 
This number reflects the specific individuals that have been affected by the ministry of TBCH including 
residents and their families, other families we have ministered through counseling as well as our foster 
children and their families. 

 This great work would not be possible without the faithful support of the Tennessee Baptist 
Convention. Thank you for supporting the Cooperative Program and the Mother’s Day Offering that directly 
blesses the children. TBCH is thankful for the many churches, individuals and businesses who serve and share 
their resources with us all year long. 

Finally, thank you for caring about children who find themselves in hard places. They need us. The Lord 
has commanded us to meet their needs. And with your help and His strength, we will continue to minister to 
the defenseless in the great name of Jesus. 

Greg McCoy 
President/Treasurer 
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Serving Tennessee Baptists Since 1938 

2017 Annual Report  
 
 
Since 1938 the Tennessee Baptist Foundation has been of service to Tennessee Baptists and Kingdom 
causes around the world. The assets under management of the Foundation have grown from $6,577 to 
$142 million during that time. God continues to bless this ministry and we are pleased to make our report to 
the convention as to highlights for the fiscal year 2016-17.  The Foundation is pleased to offer the following 
services to Tennessee Baptists: 
 

i Presenting informational Faith-based estate planning seminars for churches  
i Working with individuals, helping them develop distinctively Christian personal estate plans  
i Consulting with individuals on the preparation of their Wills and Powers of Attorney  
i Assisting individuals in their establishment of various Charitable Trusts 
i Serving as Trustee of trusts and funds committed to its care 
i Providing investment services to Tennessee Baptist churches and institutions 
i Serving as executor of estates, upon request, in which a Baptist cause(s) is a beneficiary  
i Offering construction loans/permanent financing to Tennessee Baptist 

churches/associations 
i Providing grants for qualifying new ministries and projects 

 
Highlights of the Foundation’s stewardship this fiscal year include: 
 

✓ Funds under management:  Over 1,100 
 
✓ Assets under management:  $142,977,112 (as of July 31, 2017) 

 
✓ New funds under fund management agreements:  $2.2 million (10 new funds) 
 
✓ Educational grants and scholarships:   250 - totaling $243,850 for 2017-2018 academic year  

(Over $5.1 million since 1987) 
 
✓ Special Project Grants: $44,500 distributed to assist 5 new ministry projects 
          
✓ Cooperative Program: $382,196 as of July 31, 2017. Project to give over $500,000 by year end. 
 
✓ Other Baptist and charitable causes: $2,313,484 as of July 31, 2017. Project to give over $3 

million by year end.  
 

The Tennessee Baptist Foundation is committed to helping Tennessee Baptists make today’s plans for 
tomorrow’s impact. 
 
C. William (Bill) Gruenewald, III   Christopher L. Kelly, Esq. 
President-Treasurer     Executive Vice President and General Counsel 
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Baptist & Reflector 
 
 
Change has been a key word for the Baptist and Reflector in 2017. In May, the B&R offices 
relocated with the Tennessee Baptist Mission Board, to our new building just off Interstate 
65, south of Franklin. Despite the move, the paper did not miss a publication date. 
 
The Baptist and Reflector also had a major change in staffing. Connie Davis Bushey retired 
at the end of May after 32 years on staff. Connie was well known throughout Tennessee 
for her writing and photography. She will be missed. In July, David Dawson joined the 
Communications Team as communications specialist. He will assume many writing and 
editorial functions for the B&R while also being heavily involved in social media and other 
communications tasks. 
 
The paper is mailed to nearly 22,500 homes 26 weeks a year, reaching a potential 
readership of about 56,000 people.  
 
In addition, the B&R website has grown since it was introduced in late 2015. We have had 
more than 191,000 user engagements over the past 12 months in people who have gone to 
the website to read articles. 
 
The goal of the paper is to "tell the story of Tennessee Baptists" through news, feature 
stories and photographs. As in the past, the paper this year placed a major emphasis on 
what Tennessee Baptists are doing to reach the world for Christ by focusing on stories 
related to missions and evangelism. This year the paper has focused on timely topics such 
as domestic violence that impact Tennessee Baptists and our churches. 
 
The Baptist and Reflector continued to utilize social media tools in 2017 such as Twitter. 
Editor Lonnie Wilkey regularly writes a blog that provides information for Tennessee 
Baptists between print issues. The paper also has a Facebook page that will have more 
prominence with the addition of David Dawson to the Communications Team. 
 
The staff monitors trends that could affect Tennessee Baptists and prints those stories to 
keep readers informed. In addition, opinions, both from the editor and others, are printed 
and are intended to make readers think, reflect, and act.  
 
The paper continually seeks to enlist new subscribers and will be offering a simplified 
subscription plan in the near future. We need more churches to send the paper to their 
leadership such as deacons, Sunday School teachers, etc. For more information about 
subscription plans, call the Baptist & Reflector office at 1-800-558-2090 or  (615) 371-
2003.  
 
Lonnie Wilkey, Editor 
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Union University is deeply grateful for our covenant partnership with the churches of the Tennessee 
Baptist Convention! Your gifts through the Cooperative Program help empower our mission. Now in 
our 194th year of operation, that mission remains to provide Christ-centered education that promotes 
excellence and character development in service to Church and society. 
 
I wish you could see the many ways your prayers, support, and gifts make a difference in the lives of the 
3,500 students and 800 faculty and staff members at Union. Please allow me to share a few examples of 
how we live out our core values: excellence-driven, Christ-centered, people-focused, and future-
directed. Our Women’s Cross Country Team won the Gulf South Conference Championship during fall 
2016. That is a significant accomplishment in one of the toughest conferences in NCAA Division II. 
Additionally, both the Men’s and the Women’s Cross Country Teams qualified for the NCAA regional 
championship. On top of that, their Coach, Dr. Gary Johnson, was named Coach of the Year. And, 
among the over 400 colleges and universities that compete in NCAA Division II, our men’s and 
women’s teams had the highest team GPA (the men’s team GPA was 3.76 and the women’s was 3.94)! 
That is excellence-driven, Christ-centered, people-focused, and future-directed values in action. 
 
You may have noticed that Union was moved up to the “National Universities” category in the US News 
and World Report rankings. Now, let me say quickly that we don’t chase rankings at Union. Still, we are 
grateful when others see the good work happening at Union and tell others about it. The National 
Universities category is comprised of 310 institutions whose size, scope of academic program, and reach 
make them influential throughout the country. We give thanks to God for His favor and we consider this 
recognition as an even greater opportunity to bear witness to the transforming power of the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ. By the way, among Tennessee universities, Union is ranked behind only Vanderbilt and the 
University of Tennessee, Knoxville. 
 
Last fall we welcomed a new class of freshman students that had an average ACT score of 26.1 (that’s 
the highest average ACT score in Union’s history). And, almost 80% of them came from Tennessee and 
TBC churches. We also graduated over 1,000 students this past year. Men and women who are now 
faithfully living out God’s call on their lives. God is so very good to us. 
 
Still, there is much work to do. We continue our collaboration with the Tennessee Baptist Mission Board 
toward the realization of the TBMB’s Five Objectives. Please continue to pray for and support Union as 
we equip students to be salt and light in a world that desperately needs wise and thoughtful citizens, 
employees, church members, parents, ministers and ambassadors for Christ. 
 
Faithfully, 

!

Samuel W. “Dub” Oliver, Ph.D. 
President 
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The IMB has seen a disheartening decline in the number of missionaries around 
the world. This year, however, because of faithful, generous giving, we are 

once again on firm financial ground. By God’s grace, the reversal of that 
decline is underway, and the pathways for the sending of those 
missionaries are more broad than ever before.

As Southern Baptists, we celebrate a rich history of mission among unreached peoples and places. The heritage 
and identity of the SBC centers on delivering the good news of Christ to those who have not heard. And through 
cooperation, the International Mission Board has partnered with more than 47,000 churches to see 
disciples made and churches planted among them.

IMB REPORT 2017

Lottie Moon 

Christmas Offering® 

MILLION

MILLION
through the 

Cooperative Program

IN EASTERN EUROPE, THE 

BIBLE HAS NOW BEEN 

TRANSLATED AND 

PRINTED IN THE 

UDMURT LANGUAGE 

FOR THE FIRST TIME 
IN HISTORY.

IN JUST TWO YEARS, A CITY 

IN EAST ASIA THAT HAD NO 

CHRISTIAN PRESENCE HAS 

NOW SEEN 4 NEW 

CHURCHES START.

THE FIRST CHURCH EVER 

STARTED AMONG A 

MUSLIM PEOPLE CALLED 

THE MWANI IN 

SUB-SAHARAN AFRICA.

A MISSIONARY SHARED THE GOSPEL WITH A MAN 

WHO BECAME THE FIRST KNOWN BELIEVER 

AMONG HIS PEOPLE. NOW, 19 BELIEVERS 

MEET REGULARLY IN HIS VILLAGE.

IN SOUTHEAST ASIA, WE’RE EQUIPPING A NATIONAL COUPLE 

WHO WILL GO FOR TWO YEARS THIS AUGUST TO REACH A 

DIASPORA PEOPLE GROUP OF 500,000 MIGRANTS.

A MAN IN SOUTH ASIA PUT HIS FAITH IN 

JESUS, WAS BAPTIZED, AND THEN LED 

10 OF HIS FRIENDS TO CHRIST AND 

STARTED A DISCIPLESHIP GROUP WITH THEM.

You have a role to play in God's Mission. Explore your next steps at imb.org/next.

AFTER 2.5 YRS IN THE MIDDLE 

EAST, ONE FAMILY HAS 

SHARED THE GOSPEL 

WITH OVER 800 

PEOPLE IN 

                      THEIR HEART              

LANGUAGE—

ARABIC.

NEW BELIEVERS NEW CHURCHES



ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT 
LINK-UP BETWEEN  

JUDSON, STEWART, & TRUETT BAPTIST ASSOCIATIONS 

 We have just completed the eighteenth full year of the LINK-UP.  Everything is positive 
and productive.  Through the joint contributions of the three Associations, we have been able to 
support our full-time DOM, Bro. Joe Shannon and Asst. DOM Bro. William Gray.  These staff 
are operating in accordance with the job descriptions developed, and providing excellent support 
to the Associations and Churches.  We are very fortunate to have them, so please take time to 
thank them for their hard work at our annual meeting.  

 This has been a transitional year with many challenges for the staff and Advisory 
Committee. The Committee has been committed to see the transition is seamless and all of the 
Associations’ needs are met. The Budget has been restructured to meet the needs of changing 
responsibilities of staff.  The Committee has already begun outlining the items to be considered 
and is at work.  Our goal is to closely monitor and adjust during this transition period and keep 
the three Associations apprised of developments at their Executive Board meetings. 

 Please talk to the Committee Members with any questions or input you may have.  Your 
Advisory council continues to evaluate how the LINK-UP is functioning and ways to improve 
the work and organization.  We covet your input as to how the LINK-UP is doing and 
suggestions for improvement.  It is the unanimous opinion of the Advisory Council that the 
LINK-UP is accomplishing all of the goals originally made when we were formed.  It is still 
exciting to see this covenant relationship between God’s People continue to grow and flourish. I 
will be happy to discuss the transition with anyone who wishes to contact me. 

 With the iminate funding cuts from the Tennessee Baptist Convention  the Committee has 
focused on the need to be more self-sufficient in funding of the LINK-UP.  We would ask the 
Associations and the Churches to consider their financial support of the Associational work and 
the LINK-UP in the future.  It is evident we will need to expedite our plan of self-funding that 
has been in the beginning stages for several years. 

We covet your prayers as we serve you.  Thank you for your support. We look forward to 
many years of cooperative effort to impact the Kingdom of God. We are always excited to look 
at new avenues to cooperate together. We especially request you pray for Bro. Joe and Bro. 
William through this changing season in their lives.  

In His Service, 

Neal Westerman 
Chairman, Advisory Committee 
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LINK UP COVENANT BETWEEN  
JUDSON BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 

STEWART BAPTIST ASSOCIATION  
TRUETT BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 

We, Judson Baptist Association, Stewart Baptist Association and Truett Baptist Association 
(hereafter called “The Associations”) covenant to link-up together to reach the lost in our area 
through cooperation, maximizing resources, minimizing meetings and empowering decision-
makers to impact the Kingdom of God. 

We, The Associations, covenant to jointly fund a Director of Missions (hereafter called “DOM”) 
and staff through individual and joint budgets with all funds for DOM and staff administered 
through the Truett Baptist Association Treasurer. 

We, the Associations, covenant to maintain an advisory committee consisting of the moderator of 
each association and one member from each association elected by each Executive Board to 
coordinate between the individual Executive Boards, the DOM, the Tennessee Baptist 
Convention (TBC) and the North American Mis- sion Board (NAMB). 

We, the Associations, covenant to work through the Advisory Committee to establish a job 
description for the DOM and staff, monitor performance, access financial, physical and spiritual 
needs of the DOM and staff. 

We, the Associations, covenant to establish an Area Program Committee to work with the DOM 
to coordinate all joint meetings and training. The Area Pro- gram Committee shall consist of two 
members from each association selected by the Nominating Committee of each association and 
elected at the Annual Business Meeting of each association. The initial Area Program Committee 
shall be elected by the Executive Board’s of each association. 

We, the Associations, covenant to have joint training, conferences, clinics, workshops, etc. for 
Vacation Bible School, WMU, Brotherhood, Missions, Evan- gelism, Sunday School and 
Budget, with DOM determining additional training needs in specific geographical areas. 

We, the Associations, covenant to strive to within two years have a joint Annual Meeting for 
TBC/SBC reports and Link-up business with separate Annual Busi- ness Meetings for each 
Association. 
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SUMMARY OF EXECUTIVE BOARD ACTIONS 
January 8, 2017 at Grace Baptist Church 
Bro. Greg Ernsberger, Pastor of Grace Baptist Church, shared a devotion from Acts 8.  Bro. Gerald Engelbrecht, member of Grace 
Baptist Church, opened the meeting in prayer.  Bro. Steve Littleton, Moderator, Pastor of Cross Creek Baptist Church, called meeting to 
order.  Roll Call of Churches: Bear Spring: 2, Carlisle: 3, Corinth: 1, Cross Creek: 1, FBC Dover: 1, Grace: 7, Hurricane Creek: 1, New 
Haven: 3, The Rock: 2, Walnut Grove: 2, Yellow Creek: 1.  Total of 24 in attendance. NO MINUTES. Treasurers Report was read.  
Motion to accepted report made by Bro. Philip Chambers; second by Bro. Robert Spurgeon.  Approved.  Department Head Reports:  
Evangelism Director:  Bro. Steve Sukowatey shared about the upcoming Evangelism Conference scheduled for  February 19th at 
Yellow Creek Baptist Church.  Volunteer Mission Director:  Bro. Greg Ernsberger shared about three new missions in the Andes 
Mountains and their potential to become churches in the future.  He also shared about a trip to Ecuador scheduled for June 2017.  
Director of Missions Report:  Bro. William Gray recognized new pastors in the association, as follow: Jonathan Hardison, Walnut 
Grove Baptist Church & James Wyatt, interim for New Haven Baptist Church & Greg Ernsberger, Grace Baptist Church.  Old/
Unfinished Business:  NONE  New Business:  Bro. Philip Chambers, Mission Committee Chairman, made a motion from the 
committee to elect Bro. Joe Shannon as the new Director of Missions for the Stewart Baptist Association effective February 1, 2017.  
The motion was unanimously approved, with the budget revised to reflect the change.  End of business session.   The meeting was 
dismissed with corporate prayer. 
April 9, 2017 at Hurricane Creek Baptist Church 
Welcome, Devotion, and Prayer:  Bro. Robert Spurgeon, Pastor of Hurricane Creek Baptist Church, shared a devotion from 2 Kings 22 
and 23. These chapters recount the reign of King Josiah and his reinstituting the worship of Jehovah after the removal of all the idols in 
the land.  King Josiah repented for the people.  Brother Spurgeon stated repentance needs to start with the church leadership.  What is 
needed for repentance is a change of mind, a change of heart and a change of action.  It is important we do not get too comfortable with 
God in our church.  We need to seek God, get out of our comfort zones, and do something for Him. Bro. Jonathan Gray, Representative 
from Decision America, announced Franklin Graham will be coming to Clarksville, TN on 18 May 2017 for the Decision America 
Tennessee Tour.  This event will be held at the Amphitheatre at Liberty Park.  The tour will include prayer for our communities and 
nation, a powerful testimony by a well-known Christian, music provided by Jeremy Camp, and the Gospel message.  More information 
can be obtained at the DecisionTennessee.com website.  There will also be a citywide prayer meeting for this event that will take place 
at First Baptist Church in Clarksville, TN on 25 April 2017, at 7:00 PM.  This meeting will feature worship led by Freddy Washington, 
who is a former worship leader at the Brooklyn Tabernacle.  Be in prayer for these two events and ask God to change hearts and heal 
our land.  Bro. Steve Littleton, Moderator, Pastor of Cross Creek Baptist Church, called the meeting to order. Minutes and Roll Call of 
Churches (Sister Diana Young):  Bear Spring: 2, Big Rock: 2,Carlisle: 2,Cross Creek: 3, Hurricane Creek: 2, Maranatha: 1, Walnut 
Grove: 4.  Total of 16 in attendance. The minutes from the 8 January 2017 minutes were read and approved.  Treasurer’s Report:   The 
report was reviewed and approved.  Special prayer was requested for Sister Lynda Hicklen and her husband.  Department Head 
Reports:  Vacation Bible School (VBS):  Sister Cheryl Fitzhugh discussed VBS with the members.  She stated 25% of Baptisms 
reported by the Southern Baptist Convention come from VBS.  Also, 10% of the people enrolled in VBS are unchurched.  The VBS 
clinic will be held at Walnut Grove Baptist Church on 6 May 2017, from 2:00-4:00 PM.  Director of Missions Report:  Bro. Joe 
Shannon visited 17 churches in the last two months and met with 12 different pastors.  He wants to encourage pastors and churches and 
has a goal of visiting all the churches this year.  Bro. Shannon requested prayer as he transitions into his position as Director. Bro. 
Shannon’s has a mission focus for this year and is researching a partnership with either St. Louis or Atlanta. A trip is planned to 
determine how we can help in one of these areas.    Two teams are going to Ecuador from 6-26 June 2017.  The goal is to have 4-6 
teams each year.  There are seven teenagers going in June.  Bro. Shannon asked if there is interest in having a Crusade this year.  Based 
on the responses a meeting will be scheduled to discuss this event.  Bro. Shannon reported Piney had a dynamic report and asked 
members to continue to keep Good Samaritan’s in your prayers.  Old/Unfinished Business:  NONE  New Business:  Bro. Bobby Kail, 
Pastor, Fairview Baptist Church, discussed the importance of the annuity program.  Bro. Kail’s goal is to build a church.  He asked 
members to send him any young men who are interested in preaching.    Bro. Shannon requested Bro. Gray leave the room while 
members discussed his retirement reception.  Bro. Shannon reported First Baptist Church will provide the food which will be 
reimbursed by the association. Decorations will be in blue and which (Kentucky basketball colors).  Members were asked to provide 
input for the gift for Bro.  Gray.  Bro. Spurgeon proposed one thousand dollars plus cost for the food for the reception.  Bro. Bobby Kail 
provided the second to this motion.  All in attendance agreed.  Bro. David Whitehead, Pastor, Big Rock Baptist Church, made a motion 
for each church to give an offering in addition to the $1,000.  Bro. David Young, Deacon, Cross Creek Baptist Church, gave the second 
to this motion. ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to discuss, Bro. Bobby Kail made a motion to adjourn.  Meeting 
adjourned at 3:27 PM.  The meeting was dismissed with corporate prayer. 

July 10, 2015 at Fairview Baptist Church 
Welcome, Devotion, and Prayer:  Brother Ben Clark, Pastor, Lakeview Baptist Church, shared a devotion from 1 Romans 12:1-2. These 
verses remind us that we are not to copy or conform to the behavior and customs of this world.  We are to be different because we know 
the truth.  Pastors should not preach what is popular or be concerned with numbers and money.  Pastors and church leaders will be held 
to a higher standard Brother Shepherd added we need to pray for church leaders for their unbelief and hold them accountable.  Call to 
Order:  Brother Ralph Stone, Pastor, Corinth Baptist Church, called the meeting to order.  Minutes and Roll Call of Churches (Sister 
Diana Young): Bear Spring: 2,Carlisle: 3,Corinth: 1, Cross Creek: 2, Grace: 2, Walnut Grove: 2, Yellow Creek: 1. Total of 16 in 
attendance.  The minutes from the 8 January 2017 minutes were reviewed and a motion made with a second given for approval.  
Motion carried.  Department Head Reports:  Prayer Coordinator:  Sister Molly Taylor encouraged all to pray continuously.  Mission 
Coordinator:  Brother Ernsberger provided information on the upcoming Make a Difference Week, 10-14 July 17.  This is the seventh 
consecutive year for this event.  Churches come together and go out into the community to perform 14-15 projects for those in need.  
Each day starts at 8:00 AM at the First Baptist Family Life Center in Dover, TN where prayer and a devotional, along with a meal is 
provided. Those participating then go out to minister in the community from 9:00 AM-3:00 PM.  (Lunch is provided during this time).  
Groups will meet back at the church at the end of day for a devotional and a meal.  Both adults and youth can participate in these 
projects.  Some of the projects include building ramps for the handicap, working at Good Samaritans, and assisting the elderly with yard 
work, painting and other household repairs.  Those who want to help but cannot come every day are still needed. Brother Ernsberger 
added there is no cost involved except for time in making a difference in the community.  During this time Christ is shared with the 
families being assisted.  Director of Missions Report:  Brother Joe Shannon stated there are seven churches seeking pastors in the three 
associations and two that are seeking part-time music ministers.  Brother Shannon reported on a ministry need received from the Baptist 
Collegiate Ministry (BCM) at APSU.  At the beginning of each school year the BCM helps new students move into dorm rooms, assist 
with Freshmen Orientation, and host a number of outreach events over a 10-day period.  A list of items needed to assist with these 
efforts was provided.  Those wishing to make donations should provide them NLT 15 Aug 2017.  POC I Stacy Murphree at 
931-580-9972 or BCM@apsu.edu. Brother Shannon reported he has visited 33 of the 49 churches in the three associations so far this 
year.  Old/Unfinished Business:  NONE  New Business:  NONE.  ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to discuss, a 
motion was made to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 3:18 PM. Bro. Steve Sukowatey closed with corporate prayer.
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Bear Spring $1,584.00 TBC $19,785.96 Staff - Link up $60,840.00

Big Rock $3,800.00 Staff - TBC $19,788.00

Bumpus Mills $1,200.00 Judson Ins. Reimburse $1,000.00 CEMC $1,184.62

Calvary Water $425.27

Carlisle $2,484.18 TBF: MediaCom $1,080.96

Corinth $2,100.00 Neville’s Creek $152.44 Optimus $240.00

Covenant Fellowship $703.35 Crockett’s Creek $91.15 Office Cleaning $700.00

Cross Creek $3,276.79 Rushing Creek $88.10 Check Reorder $10.00

East Oak Grove Model $307.42 Brighams $283.11

Fairview $251.16 Tip Tip $103.13 PO Box Rent $40.00

FBC, Dover $16,829.67 Incorportation Fee $20.95

Grace $1,347.20 TBF: $222.02 Piney Ministry $300.00

Hurricane Creek $7,851.00 Church Mutual $1,675.00

Lakeview $2,571.08 GOTM Allocation $536.54 VBS  $ 228.00 

Little Rock $900.00 Bldg. Maintenance  $ 327.32 

Maranatha $609.48 Lakeview VBS Offering $131.00 Rhonda Peveto (cake)  $ 80.00 

Mt. Sinai Flower Shop  $ 75.00 

New Faith $100.00 Interest $6.76 Sam’s Club  $ 125.00 

New Haven $1,312.00 Dollar General  $ 45.74 

Pleasant Grove $2,200.00 Church Mutual Refund $34.00 Piggly Wiggly  $ 271.64 

Pugh Flat $1,200.00 Retirement Gift  $ 1,000.00 

The Rock $1,538.40

Walnut Grove $1,650.00

Yellow Creek $12,243.77

Total $65,752.08 Total  $ 22,458.52 Total  $ 88,740.61 

Beginning Balance $61,471.25

Total Receipts $88,210.60

Total Expenditures $88,740.61

Ending Balance $60,941.24

Stewart County Baptist Association 
Annual Treasurer Report 2017

  
 Received from Churches            Other Receipt                               Expenditures



16

Proposed Associational Budget 2017-2018

2016-2017 2017-2018

Link-Up Contribution $60,840.00 Link-Up Contribution $66,840.00

DOM/Staff (from TBC) $19,788.00 DOM/Staff (from TBC) $19,788.00

Office Office

Phone & Internet $1,200.00 Phone & Internet $1,200.00

Office Supplies (cleaning) $1,200.00 Office Supplies (cleaning) $1,200.00

Utilities $2,040.00 Utilities $2,040.00

Building Ins. $840.00 Building Ins. $840.00

Maintenance $1,200.00 Maintenance $1,200.00

Programs & Departments Programs & Departments

Vacation Bible School $600.00 Vacation Bible School $600.00

Sunday School $120.00 Sunday School $120.00

Discipleship Training $120.00 Discipleship Training $120.00

Brotherhood (Men's Ministry) $120.00 Brotherhood (Men's Ministry) $120.00

WMU $600.00 WMU $600.00

Music $120.00 Music $120.00

Evangelism $600.00 Evangelism $600.00

Stewardship $120.00 Stewardship $120.00

Youth $300.00 Youth $300.00

Prayer Ministry $120.00 Prayer Ministry $120.00

Disaster Relief $1,200.00 Disaster Relief $1,200.00

Volunteer Missions $1,800.00 Volunteer Missions $1,800.00

Benevolence $1,200.00 Benevolence $1,200.00

Bi-vocational Ministry $1,000.00

Pastor & Wives Fellowship $3,000.00 Pastor & Wives Fellowship $4,000.00

Piney Campground $500.00 Piney Campground $500.00

Miscellaneous $600.00 Miscellaneous $600.00

Total $99,228.00 Total $105,228.00

Proposed Budget is an increase of $500 a month

�1



 
Nominating Committee Report  2017-2018 

Officers 
Moderator  Ralph Stone 
Vice Moderator  Jonathan Hardison 
Clerk   Diana Young 
Treasurer  Lynda Hicklen 
Parliamentarian  William Gray 

Department Heads 
Pastor & Wives Fellowship:     David Whitehead 
Discipleship Training:    Michael Wallace 
Disaster Relief Coordinator:    
Evangelism Director:    Steve Sukowatey 
Men’s Ministry Director:   James Shepherd  
Music Director:    Philip Chambers 
Prayer Coordinator:    Molly Taylor 
Piney Campground Coordinator:  William Gray 
Stewardship Director:    Jerry Barnes 
Sunday School Director:   Jonathan Hardison 
VBS Director:     Cheryl Fitzhugh 
Volunteer Missions Coordinator:  Greg Ernsberger 
WMU Director:     

Committees 

LinkUp Advisory:  Moderator & Vice Moderator — Alternate: Ben Clark  

Constitution & Petitionary: Steve Sukowatey, Ben Clark, Dennis Cravens, & Ricky Eads 

Missions:   Philip Chambers, David Young, George Miller, Greg Ernsberger, & Ann Barnes 

Budget:    Jerry Barnes, Dwayne Tyler, Gail Wilson, Lynda Hicklen, & Bobby Kail 

Youth:      Darrin Elliott, Nathan Wilkerson, & Chris Welker 
 
Benevolence:    Larry Fitzhugh, Tracy Lewis, & Steve Morgan 

Annual Meeting:  Moderator & Vice Moderator 
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The 115th Annual Session will be held with 
Big Rock Baptist Church 

on 
October 18, 2018 

5:00 P.M. Supper with session to follow at 5:45 P.M. 

Sermon – Bro. Ralph Stone 
Pastor of Corinth Baptist Church 

Alternate – Bro. Steve Sukowatey  
Pastor of Carlisle Baptist Church 

Submitted by, 

Annual Meeting Committee 
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ASSOCIATIONAL DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS REPORT  
February - September 2017 

Miles Travels……………………………………………….. 11,066 
Churches Visited…………………………………………………44 
Messages Preached………………………………………………53 
Classes Taught (Autopsy of Deceased Church, 6 weeks)…………2 
Ministry Meetings……….…………….………………………….86 
Associational Executive Board meetings attended..........................9 
Tennessee Baptist Convention Meetings…………..………………5 
Annual Associational Meetings……………………………………3 
Meeting with International Mission Board Missionaries 
Participated in 4 Ordination services 
Participated in Make A Difference Week 
Two Mission Trip Planning Meetings to Ecuador 
Vision Trip to St. Louis 
One Trip to Ecuador 

Joe Shannon 
Director of Missions 
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Memorial  
Bear Spring
Peggy Stinson

Calvary
William Booth

Billy Lester
Lila Wallace

Cecil Benham Sr.

FBC, Dover
James Ahart
Rex Crain

Carolyn Shemwell
Anna (Hardin) Stuart

Jimmy Hicklen

Mt. Sinai
Robert Kiselka

Pleasant Grove
William Austin
Leroy Shepherd
Ted Newberry

Gary Robertson

Pugh Flat
Gene Hinson
Roger Shelton
Frank Gibbs

Kevin Shelton

The Rock
Alice Wilkes
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Stewart County Baptist Association 
114th Annual Session 
October 19, 2017 
First Baptist Church, Dover 

Bro. George Miller, Pastor of First Baptist Church, welcomed the congregation and shared a 
devotion from Romans 10. 

Bro. Ralph Stone, Moderator, Pastor of Corinth Baptist Church, called meeting to order.  The 
program was then unanimously adopted.   

A video was presented featuring Randy Davis with information about The Summit, the Golden 
State Offering and Disaster Relief efforts.   

Reports from TBC & Other State Institutions 
Sister Stacy Murphree, Austin Peay Baptist Campus Ministry Campus Minister, gave a report.  
Found on pages 2-9. 

Good Samaritan Report 
Given by Bro. William Gray. 

Link Up Report 
Bro. Joe Shannon gave the Link Up Report, found on pages 10-12. 

Department Head Reports 

Volunteer Mission Coordinator:  Bro. Greg Ernsberger shared about trying to provide 
opportunities for churches to serve.  He also shared about the mission trips to Ecuador and 
asked churches to pray about their involvement in the ministry.   

Clerk’s Report 
Printed on pages 13-14.  No action.   

Treasurer’s Report 
Printed on page 15 and presented by Lynda Hicklin.  Motion by Bro. James Shepherd to accept; 
second by Bro. George Miller.  All in favor.   

Budget Committee Report 
Printed on page 16.  Motion from the committee; no second required.  All in favor.   

Nominating Committee Report 
Printed on page 17.  Motion from the committee; no second required.  Eric Adsit inquired about the 
Disaster Relief Committee and stated he would like to speak to the committee about possibly 
serving.  All in favor.   

Annual Meeting Committee Report 
Presented by Bro. Wray Forrest.  Motion from the committee; no second required.  All in favor.   

Director of Missions Report 
Presented by Bro. Joe Shannon and printed on page 19.  Bro. Shannon stated that his transition into 
the role had been good so far and that he was having regular meetings with other DOM’s from the 
area for counsel and accountability.  He had made an effort to visit all the churches in the 
Association.  He stated that the local church was the front line.  He spoke about Ephesians 3:9-12 
and encouraged the churches to stay faithful even when they did not see the fruit.  He also 
encouraged churches to partner together and spoke about the missions opportunities in Ecuador and 
Illinois. 



 

they did not see the fruit.  He also encouraged churches to partner together and spoke 
about the missions opportunities in Ecuador and Illinois. 

Old/Unfinished Business 
None 

New Business 
None 

Memorial 
Sister Nancy Mullins read the church memorials, found on page 20. 

End of business session.   

The meeting was dismissed with corporate prayer. 




















